
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Learn to Live Term 4, Week 10 (19th December, 2018) 

Important Dates:                                                 

Please mark these dates on your  calendar 

Grose Road, Faulconbridge NSW 2776 

 PO Box 249, Springwood 2777     Phone: 4751 2208     Fax: 4751 3933 

Website: http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

Email: http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Access student portal: http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au 

 Principal: Mrs C Frith 

Assistant Principal Stage 1: Mrs N Bridges, Mrs K Carter (Relieving) 

Assistant Principal Stage 2: Mrs K Jansons 

Assistant Principal Stage 3: Mr P Earl 

Notes Home   
 

 RoboKids - Register & pay  online (info in this newsletter) 

 Stage 1, 2 & 3 Equipment lists  (sent home with reports) 

 School Band  Enrolment Form (to be given out 2019) 

 Stage 3  Camp– Milson Island 2019 (Deposit should have 

already been paid back on December 7th to secure your 
place) 

 Hand, Foot and Mouth Disease Alert 

Assembly Dates 

 

Fridays commencing 11.30am 
  

   
  TERM 1   

  
T.B.A 

DECEMBER 2018  

Wed 19 Billy Cart Derby 
Talent Quest Showcase 12pm 
Yr6 Guard of Honour  
Last day of school for students 

Thu 20 Staff Development Day 

Fri 21 Staff Development Day 

JANUARY 2019 

Mon 28 Public Holiday 

Tues 29 Staff Development Day 

Wed 30 First School Day Grades 1 to 6 
Kindy Best Start Interviews 

Thur 31 Kindy Best Start Interviews 

FEBRUARY 2019 

Fri 1 Kindy Best Start Interviews 

Mon 4 Frist Full School Day Kindy 

Tues 12 Swimming Carnival @ Lawson 
Pools 

Fri 22 Zone Swimming Carnival @    
Glenbrook Pols 

Thu 28 School Photo Day 

http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au


 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

2019 Planning 

Our preliminary planning for 2018 is underway.  We will have composite classes in all stages and across stages also. At this 
stage, the staffing of classes is: 

Early Stage One: Mrs Carter/Mrs Bridges, Miss Waddell, Mrs Johnston; 

Stage One: Mrs Johnston, Mrs Harrison, Mrs Galbraith, Mrs Stevens/Miss O’Toole, Mr Cleary; 

Stage Two: Mrs Jansons, Mr Cleary, Mrs Zordoumis/Mrs Price, Miss Slawski; 

Stage Three: Miss Slawski, Mr Thomson, Miss Theoharis, Mr Smith; 

Learning Support: Mrs Bridges and Mrs Cottam; 

Kitchen Garden: Mrs Langworthy; 

Music RFF: Mr Earl; 

Library: Mrs Capuyan/Mrs Rooney 

 
In 2019 Mr McDonald is taking leave. 

 
We would like to farewell Ms Paull and Miss Kidd and thank them for their work at our school. We know that the students 
and families appreciate their teaching and they will be missed.  We wish them well as they take up new positions in other 
schools. 

 

Celebration of Student Achievement 

What a wonderful day we had at our Celebration of Student Achievement.  

It was a time to recognise the accomplishments of students across the school and to acknowledge the active participation of 
our Year 6 students over the last seven years in the life of the school.  

A big thank you to Mr Earl, Mr Thomson and the organising committee for planning and delivering such a well organised 
event. 

It was a moment to shine for our Concert Band, Wind Orchestra, String Ensemble, Drumming group, Junior Choir and Senior 
Choir, who all performed with gusto. 

Thank you to all the parents, grandparents and community members who came along to support our students. 

But most of all thank you to the students.  It was a long ceremony, and it was quite warm in the hall. The boys and girls were 
very well behaved and demonstrated respect for the award winners and the speakers at the microphone. 

 

End of year processes and payments 

At the end of the year there are many administrative processes that need to be undertaken.  One of these is to chase up 
outstanding fees. This is particularly so for band, with the school currently out of pocket for 3,747.00. This money is used to 
pay the band tutors who give individualised tuition to students each week, to purchase the sheet music, and maintain the 
school band instruments.  Fees need to be paid promptly to cover the expenses of running the band program for students. 
We would appreciate all outstanding fees being paid as soon as possible.  



 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report Continued… 
Primary Ethics information 
A recent information sheet to parents about SRE (scripture) and SEE (ethics) classes incorrectly suggested it takes six months to 
train volunteer ethics teachers.   

This is a misunderstanding. Primary Ethics has contacted the school to confirm that it takes just two days of workshop training, 
plus an hour or two of preparation work on their online learning portal to prepare for the workshop. Volunteers also require a 
Working with Children Check. 

Please consider volunteering with Primary Ethics to teach if you’d like to see more ethics classes at the school – classes can’t 
take place without trained volunteers. You can find more information on their website at https://primaryethics.com.au or 
turn to the last page of this newsletter. 

 

Holiday Safety 

As we approach the summer holiday season, it is timely to remember to be safe around waterways and pools. I have included a 
message from the Sydney Childrens’ Hospital regarding water safety in this newsletter. 

Road safety over the holiday season is important also, especially if new bicycles, scooters or skateboards are given as present. 
Always wear a helmet when riding a bicycle, and if riding on the footpath be aware of driveways and cars reversing. 

I hope that we all have a safe holiday season and return to school in 2018, happy and healthy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Award Morning Tea 

Congratulations to our Cub Award winners: 
 

 

And finally… 

I wish you all a happy and peaceful Christmas, New Year and holiday.      

Mrs Carol Frith - Principal 

Term 4 Emily S - 4/5P Kiah S - 4/5P Ryan T - 5/6M 

Week 9 Kira P - 1/2D Matthew C - 1/2D Tyra L - 1/2B 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Share our Space 

Schools are the heart of our communities and offer a range of quality recreational and play facilities.  

 

Over the coming school holidays, the NSW Department of Education is rolling out a Program at 184 schools across the state, 

which will open up the playgrounds, ovals and sports fields for the whole community to enjoy. 

 

Faulconbridge Public School will be participating in the program during these school holidays. Local members of the community 

will have access to our school oval via the Meeks Crescent gate. 

 

The gates will be open between: 

 

A security guard will be in place to monitor safety and security, and gates will be locked at closing time each evening. As 

always, if you need to report a security issue at the school, you can call security 24 hours on 1300 880 021. For more 

information on this program, please visit schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au or contact us on 1300 482 651. 

School Holidays Dates Time 

Summer 24 Dec 2018 - 25 Jan 2019 8am - 6pm 

For those interested in the Robokids program being offered after school in 2019, please visit the link below to book.  
  
The booking links for Robokids are below: 
 
K-2 booking: https://www.trybooking.com/ZRXM 

3-6 booking: https://www.trybooking.com/ZRXR 

https://www.trybooking.com/ZRXM
https://www.trybooking.com/ZRXR


 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

SPRINGWOOD WORLD OF TENNIS 
 

Andrew McLeod 
Accredited Club Professional NSW TCA 

Coach 

Previously coached in USA and Germany 

Qualified PDHPE Teacher 
 

GROUP & PRIVATE LESSONS 

ALL AGES - beginners to elite players 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY COACHING CLINICS 

PRO SHOP, RACQUET SALES & RESTRINGING 

Phone: 4751 5383 

Mobile: 0416 083 472 

Email: springwoodworldoftennis@hotmail.com 

SPRING ST, SPRINGWOOD 

PO BOX 473, SPRINGWOOD   NSW   2777 

SWOT 



 

 

 

 

 

Ethics Classes at Faulconbridge  

Public School 

 BECOME A VOLUNTEER ETHICS TEACHER 
 

Join an active and growing community in the Blue Mountains 

Teach children how to think not what to think 

 

An Ethics Teacher 

✓ Engages children in learning about ethics 

✓ Is a good listener with a genuine interest in helping young people 

✓ Commits to teaching one class each week during school terms 

Ethics Teachers undertake 

✓ Police and Working with Children checks 

✓ Full free training in Primary Ethics curriculum delivery 

✓ Ongoing online training 

 

We need more ethics teachers! 

We have lots of students enrolled to do ethics classes.  

PLEASE HELP! 

 

Learn more and apply online www.primaryethics.com.au 

or contact Abby Howells, Ethics Coordinator, at  

e: abhowells@hotmail.com or M: 0408 700 817  

 


